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Dear Parents, 

 

Our final week of school for 

2020!  What a year it has been. 

 

 

A huge thankyou to everyone 

who has made a positive 

contribution to the school in any 

way at all - from those who 

have helped in the Canteen – 

under the guidance and amazing 

energy of Lianne Blundell, to 

those who have helped with 

transport to events, 

timekeeping, organising the  

canteen for carnivals and 

helping out, supporting and 

cheering students on at 

carnivals, helping in the 

classroom, attending events and 

assemblies throughout the year 

and to our small but very 

committed P & C group who 

have been so supportive 

throughout the year.  A special 

thank you to our executive 

Kerrie Stewart, Kelly 

Williams and Casey Norden 
and Lianne – a huge thank you 

for the canteen.  Thank you all 

those families and staff who 

have made significant  

 

contributions to our raffles 

throughout the year and to those  

who have volunteered their time 

to sell tickets and sit on each of 

our stalls during the year.  

Thank you all those who have 

sold raffle tickets for us and to 

those wonderful community 

members who are constantly 

supporting us in their own quiet 

way.  We appreciate the support 

from you all. 

 

Residential Care and 
Uralba 

 

Congratulations to our 

wonderful students who 

performed beautifully on Friday 

for our elderly residents at 

Uralba and the Hospital. It was 

lovely to receive such warm 

applause and acknowledgement 

from our appreciative 

audiences.  Positive comments 

from a wide cross section of 

people in the community 

ensures that our school and 

students are seen in a positive 

way within the community and 

our actions certainly speak 

louder than words. 

Thanks to the students, Jess 

Fields, Kelly Williams and 

Lianne with their assistance 

with the beautifully presented 

bags of coconut ice, bliss balls 

and shortbread.  It was a nice 

gesture. 

 

 

 

 

 

PBL Reward Day 

 

Students enjoyed their time at 

the pool with their sausage 

sizzle lunch making the most of 

the chance to cool off on a hot 

day.  Thank you to Lianne for 

organising the BBQ and 

cooking our lunch with the help 

of Mrs Matthews. 
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Got It! Program Getting 
On Track, In Time 

 

 

Gundagai South, together with 

Gundagai Public School has 

been offered support for our 

current parents and students 

who are in Kindergarten and 

Year 1 to participate in a 

program called Got It!  Got It is 

an early intervention mental 

health program for children in 

Kindergarten and Year 1 and 

their parents and carers.  The 

program helps parents and 

schools identify students who 

may be experiencing social and 

emotional difficulties and 

supports them to respond to 

difficult behaviours. 

Children normally may display 

disruptive behaviours, however 

when such disruptive 

behaviours occur regularly they 

can negatively influence 

children’s academic, emotional 

and social development. 

By working together – with 

parents/carers and teachers the 

program aims to develop a 

consistent approach to create 

positive and sustained changes. 

This program runs for 10 weeks 

with up to 8 children at a time 

working together with a teacher 

and parent who will be required 

to attend the sessions together.  

These sessions will be held at 

Mirrabooka. 

If you have a child in 

Kindergarten or Year 1 and you 

do not wish to be included in 

the program, please let me 

know by Wednesday this week.  

It is not about judging parents 

or children, but it is about 

offering support to families who 

are increasingly finding many 

challenges in today’s world 

around parenting.  Please take 

time to read the attached 

information 

 

Practise at St. Pat’s and 
Singing 

 

Today we will have been to 

practise for our presentation at 

St. Pat’s and whilst there, the 

choir entertained the local 

shoppers in the main street. 

 

Tuesday – Presentation 

Don’t forget – arrive by 

6.15pm to St. Pat’s Hall.  Full 

school summer uniform please 

– boys red shirt and shorts, girls 

in summer dresses.  Thank you.  

Bring your money to support 

the P & C raffle. 

 

Raffle 

 

Thank you to those parents and 

friends who have made a great 

effort to support the P & C 

raffle.  We are still in need of 

more items, so if you haven’t 

yet donated, please support the 

P & C.  Please return your raffle 

tickets by tomorrow. 

 

Party 

 

 

 

Don’t forget – party day on 

Wednesday.   

No ‘junk’ food please. 

Preferred food is: party pies, 

sausage rolls, cocktail 

frankfurts, fruit platters, 

sandwiches.  Thanks 

 



P & C Minutes 

 

 
 

The minutes from the P & C 

meeting held last week are 

attached for your information. 

 

Young Citizen of the 
Year 

 

 

Our very best congratulatory 

wishes go to Lilah Norden who 

has been named as Gundagai’s 

Young Citizen of the Year. 

Lilah will receive her award 

during the Australia Day 

Celebrations in Carberry Park 

on 26th January 2020.  We all 

know what a fabulous 

ambassador and student Lilah 

has been for our school, 

excelling in her academic 

achievements on the sporting 

field, in the music and creative 

arts area as well as being a 

wonderful School Captain for 

our school. 

In addition, Lilah has been a 

committed member of the 

community volunteering to 

participate in the local busking 

competition, the Community 

Choir as well as performing 

during ANZAC Day with the 

singing of the New Zealand 

National Anthem.  Lilah is also 

heavily involved in swimming, 

Little Athletics having 

previously represented at State 

Level. 

May we all congratulate Lilah 

on this fantastic achievement.  

Well Done Lilah. 

 

Happy Christmas 

 

 
 

I would like to wish everyone a 

very Merry Christmas, a Happy 

New year and a very safe and 

Holy festive season. 

Take time to enjoy the company 

of your children and cherish the 

time you have together.  Have 

fun, be positive and enjoy the 

next few weeks. 

School resumes for 

students on 

Wednesday 29th 

January and we 

look forward to 

seeing you all again 

soon. 
Happy Christmas one and all. 

 

Pip 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 


